

## **COPNOR PRIMARY SCHOOL**

Copnor Road, Portsmouth, Hampshire, PO3 5BZ

Telephone: 023 9266 1191

E-Mail: admin@copnorprimary.co.uk

Headteacher: Matt Johnson BA (Hons.) QTS NPQEL

Deputy Headteacher: Lizzie Shackelford PGCE QTS MA Ed. NPQH

5<sup>th</sup> June 2025

Dear Parents/Carers,

## Year 3 Visit to Holly Hill Woodland Park

As part of their upcoming learning on the Rainforest in Geography, Year 3 are being offered the chance to visit Holly Hill Woodland Park in the Summer term to complete research on how the area is used. The children will get the opportunity to compare a woodland walk to a recreational ground and discuss the similarities and differences.

Each class will visit the Woodland Park on a different day (see below). This trip will be within normal school hours so your child must be at school by 8:45am, ready to leave promptly after registration. We endeavour to be back by the normal collection time of 3:15pm; however, we will message you on the day if we are running late (this should be no later than 15 minutes). The children will travel to and from Holly Hill Woodland Park by school minibuses and a hire car, accompanied by members of school staff.

Date	Class
Thursday 3 <sup>rd</sup> July 2025	Sheeran Class
Monday 7 <sup>th</sup> July 2025	Adele Class
Tuesday 8 <sup>th</sup> July 2025	Murs Class

This visit supports the curriculum and topic taking place in school. In order to meet the costs of this curriculum visit we ask for a voluntary payment of £2.15. This will cover transportation to and from the Woodland Park. Should there be a shortfall between contributions received and costs incurred, we may have to cancel the trip. At this point those that have made a contribution will be refunded. We thank you for your support in this regard and hope that you are able to support the school with this voluntary contribution.

Children should come to school wearing the top half of their school uniform (t-shirt and sweatshirt/cardigan) but they will need sensible footwear (trainers) and long trousers / tracksuits bottoms as we will be walking in amongst the bushes to carry out our field studies. They should also have a rain jacket/hat/suncream appropriate for the weather conditions on the day of the visit. Please also ensure that your child has a water bottle in school so that they are able to have a drink while on the visit.

Please complete the permission form and record your child's school lunch requirements for the Holly Hill Woodland Park visit via the consent form under the trips and events section in ScoPay by **noon Thursday 19**<sup>th</sup> **June 2025.** This is so that we can inform Caterlink, our meal provider, of the number of packed lunches they will need to provide.

If your child is entitled to free school meals, you can order a packed lunch for them via the consent form in ScoPay. If you usually pay for a school dinner and you would like your child to have a school











packed lunch (which includes a choice of cheese or ham sandwich, carrot and cucumber sticks, a piece of fresh fruit, shortbread or biscuit) please pay £2.68 via your child's dinner account in ScoPay and order on the consent form. If your child usually has a home packed lunch or you would like to provide one for them, please make sure that their packed lunch is in a named plastic bag that can be disposed of once they have had their lunch.

We have not asked for permission to take photographs of your child during this visit as we will refer to the permissions on the 'Media Consent Form' that you have already completed. If you wish to review or change your permissions, please contact the school office prior to the school trip.

We would like every child to attend the visit, and we hope that you feel that your child would benefit from visiting the Woodland Park.

P Rall J. Jones Home

Thank you for your continued support,

The Year 3 team